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Inter-house sports 

Yesterday we had our first inter-house sports high-five competition, children from Year 5 and 6 
represented their house in the mini tournament. Points were awarded to the winning teams in matches 
and to teams displaying sportsmanship like attitude (where there is no winner as such just taking part). 

Penlee won their first match against Trelawny and Kerris won their first match against Lamorna. Trelawny 
and Lamorna battled it out for 3rd and 4th position in their final and Lamorna won, winning 20 points. 
Penlee and Kerris were then fighting for 1st position overall in their final match and Penlee managed to 
clinch it with a net just before the final whistle winning 40 points for their team. Runners up Kerris were 
awarded 30 points.  

It was a very close finish at the end between Penlee and Kerris, well done to all the teams it was a great 
competition. There will be matches or festivals each half-term with a notice board in the hall for more 
information and all the results. 

Halloween disco 

Last night the school hall was taken over by mini witches, zombies, devils and a headless rugby player to 
name a few at our Halloween disco! Everyone danced, ate and had fun together. Thank you for making 
such an effort with the fabulous costumes and thank you to all the staff that helped…we raised £255 for 
Friends of Newlyn School (FONS), brilliant. 

Friends of Bolitho Gardens and Newlyn Green (Fobgang) 

Year 3 will be going with Mr Moore to work with Fobgang after half term.  Please collect some moss, pine 
cones, straw and small sticks to make a hedgehog house when we get back from half term. 

Our online payment system - www.SchoolMoney.co.uk  

Thank you to all our parents who use our online school payment system ‘SchoolMoney’ for payments. If 
you are unsure how to use this system please pop in and see Mrs Richards who can show you how easy it 
is.  When signed in you can also put a credit against your child/ren if you would like, so that when 
payments are required this credit can be used e.g. dinners, swimming etc.  

If you choose not to use SchoolMoney  then all payments need to be brought to the office in a marked 
envelope with: name, class, what the payment is for, date and the amount enclosed.  
NO MONIES TO THE CLASSROOMS PLEASE. 

Headlice 

Half term is a really good opportunity to blitz head lice with a special comb and conditioner. Please then 
continue doing this once a week. Thank you. 
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Lost property 

Please check for a pair of lost PE shorts named Lewis H and return them to the office if you find them. 
There is a lot of uniform and kit being left around the school please ask children to be more careful as 
things are getting lost. Year 6 now have cloak room monitors to try to help encourage better care of 
belongings. 

Rags to Riches 

Please save up any old towels, clothing, linen etc we will be collecting them after half term, more details to 
follow. 

Attendance 

Foundation 97.9 % 

Year 1 92.1 % 

Year 2 98.75% 

Year 3 95.5 % 

Year 4 92.6 % 

Year 5 95.9 % 

Year 6 93.7 % 

Last week’s winners are Year 2 closely followed by Foundation and Year 5.  Who will make the star next 
time? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great half term break we will see you back on Monday 2nd November at 8.45am. 

 

 

Congratulations  

Year 2 

98.75% 
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